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NEWSLETTER 

Issue 4: MARCH 2022   

MARCH  
 
25th -  Grade 3 Camp                      
   deposit and consent  
   due  
 
25th -  Grade 4-6 Athletics   
  Day payment and      
  consent due 
 
25th - Grade 6 Summer 
 sports day 
 
29th - Grade 4-6 Athletics   
  Day 
 
29th - F-4 Alpha Show - King  
  Arthur payment and 
 consent due 
 
30th - F-4 Alpha Show - King   
 Arthur  
 
 
APRIL 
 
1st - Colour Run  
 
7th - Grade 1 Olden day 
 dress up  day 
 
8th - Easter Bonnet parade   
 Foundation, Grade 1 
 and Grade 2  
 
8th - Last day of Term 1  
 
25th - Anzac day                         
 (Public Holiday) 
 
26th - First day of term 2 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CALENDAR 

 

UPCOMING DUE DATES 

March 25th -  Grade 3 Camp deposit and consent due  
March 25th - Grade 4-6 Athletics Day  
March 29th - F-4 Alpha Show - King Arthur  

TERM 1 - Thursday 28th January to Friday 8th April  

TERM 2  - Tuesday 26th April to Friday 24th June 

TERM 3  - Monday 11th July to Friday 16th September 

TERM 4  - Monday 3rd October to Tuesday 20th December 

 

2022 TERM DATES 

Joke of the 

week ! 

 



2 

 

ART ROOM NEWS 

Dear Parents and Guardians, 

The Senior and Junior art rooms are in need of the following consumable donations:                         

Paper Towel 

Old Towels 

Cleaning products 

Also the senior art room is looking for items that might be stashed away in the back 

of a cupboard at home that you might no longer need. Those items are: 

Embroidery hoops (larger sizes, but will take any) 

Wooden picture frames that are A4 size (No glass please).  

Working iron in good condition. (No, the students will not be using this – 

OUCH!) 

Clothes airer (metal or wooden frame) 

 

Maybe a Grandparent has some of these items and can help out. 

The senior art room requires around 40 embroidery hoops/

picture frames to make an upcoming art work. If you think you 

can help out with these items please drop them off to the senior 

art room Monday to Wednesday or to Room number 1 (Mrs Mor-

ton) on Thursday and Fridays. 

Warmest Regards 

Kristen Clowes.  

 

We have now completed all of our nomination and election obligations for the 2022 School Council. Thank 
you to all of those who nominated, I’m looking forward to working with you all in 2022. Below are your 
2022 School Council representatives.  

Staff Reps  

Jessica Allan, Matt Amery, Eve Campbell,  Josh Dowling and Matt Gallagher  

Parent Reps  

Daniel Boyle, Steven Brown, Zak Critsilis, Glenn Heatley, Simon Maddock, Sheree Maguire, Lisa Meddings 
and Will Sederino  

 

2022 School Council  
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Amazing work by our under 9/10 mixed relay team!!  

 

Grade 3 Art work of Frida Kahlo 

So nice having so much colour 

around the office area.  
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AMAZING ART WORK 

UP IN THE OFFICE 

FROM OUR GRADE 4’S 
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THRIVE AWARDS 
Term 1  Week 7 

‘TRY your best’ 
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THRIVE AWARDS 



10 

 

2023 SIBLING  ENROLMENTS  

NOW OPEN 

 

 

The Foundation, Year 1 and Year 2 students are very excited for their Easter Bonnet                  
Parade on Friday the 8th of April. We can't wait to see all the wonderful creations on the 

day! If you have any questions, please contact your child's classroom teacher. 

If you have a little one ready to start foundation next year, please come into the office and 

collect an  enrolment form. If you are unable to make it to the office please call and we can 

send one home with your current child. 

 

We ask that you fill the form out thoroughly and return to the office as soon as possible 

with all required documents. Due to zoning and capping of our numbers, it is very important 

we have the sibling enrolment forms as soon as possible. 

 

If you know of any friends who are  not currently at Woodlands and also have a little one 

ready for Foundation next year, please ask them to take a look at the tour dates on our     

website which will be  available mid to late April 2022. 
 

Please note enrolment forms cannot be collected for friends.  
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The Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund helps eligible families to cover the costs of school trips, camps and 
sporting activities. 
 
If you have a valid means-tested concession card, such as a Veterans Affairs Gold Card, Centrelink Health Care 
Card or Pensioner Concession Card, or are a temporary foster parent, you may be eligible. There is also a special 
consideration category for asylum seeker and refugee families. 
 
Payment amounts this year are $125 for eligible primary school students. Payments are made direct to the school 

to use towards expenses relating to camps, excursions and sporting activities for the benefit of your child.  

It is important that funding made available in 2022 supports students to participate in school trips, camps and 
sporting activities this year rather than being held for future years. This funding can also be used in conjunction 
with any funding accrued from previous years. Please note these activities will only take place if they meet    
COVIDSafe requirements. 
 
 

HOW TO APPLY 
 
 

FAMILIES WHO APPLIED LAST YEAR 
 

• If you applied for CSEF through our school last year and have a Foundation child start this year, 
then you will need to fill out an application form and attach a copy of your Healthcare Card. 

 

• If you applied for CSEF through our school last year and have no new children begin this year you 
will need to either email or bring in your Healthcare card to be copied. 

 

FAMILIES WHO HAVE NEVER APPLIED AND ARE ELIGABLE 
 
If you would like to apply for the first time, please either print the form attached to this post or come into the 
office to collect a hard copy. 
 
You can also download the form, and find out more about the program and eligibility, on the Department of      
Education and Training’s Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund web page. 
 
Check with the school office if you are unsure, and please return completed forms to the school office as soon as 
possible. 
 

2022 CSEF  

 Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund applications 

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/Pages/csef.aspx#link22
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GO WILD THESE SCHOOL HOLIDAYS AT  
MOONLIT SANCTUARY KEEPER CLUB 

 

Kids enjoy environmental activities, animal encounters and native animal care. 

Day includes: interactions with dingo, python, feeding animals and food prep, and animal enrichment activi-
ties. Learn about our animals, their conservation and the environment. For ages 7-14 years.  

 

April 2022 School Holiday Program Dates: 
Monday 11th, Tuesday 12th, Wednesday 13th, Thursday 14th 

Tuesday 19th, Wednesday 20th, Thursday 21st, Friday 22nd 

 

Cost: $99.00 per day  

Small groups of 16 children  

 

Bookings essential as spaces are limited 
Dress for the weather, wear closed-toe shoes and remember your hat or raincoat.  BYO lunch or purchase at 
the café. 

 

Moonlit Sanctuary Wildlife Park 
550 Tyabb-Tooradin Rd, Pearcedale 

Phone 5978 7935 

www.moonlitsanctuary.com.au 

9:15am sign in. 9:30am start. 2:30pm finish. 

Open daily between 10am and 4pm. Keeper Club runs from 9:30am-2:30pm. 

 

http://www.moonlitsanctuary.com.au
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